



Devon Hockey Association Committee Meeting Minutes

Dolphin Inn, Bovey Tracey on Tuesday 20 Aug 7.00 p.m

Attendees:

Nicky Bruce - NB - President
Peter Hodge – PH – Hon Treasurer
Michelle Judge – MJ – Hon Secretary
Martyn Harvey – MH - Men's League rep
Sam Tallowin – ST – Discipline Officer

Minutes

1. Apologies

Sue Hutchings, Rosie Parkin, Mike Tucker, Paddy Porter and Barbara Reynolds

2. Minutes from the Last Meeting

Signed as a true record

3. Matters arising from the previous minutes not covered by the Agenda items

Action items: none

4. Treasurer's Report – PH

Affiliation fees started to come in. Nothing else to report.

5. Secretary's Report – MJ

Cup and affiliation forms have been sent out to clubs. The committee discussed the Devon Cup finals day and proposed Sunday 24th March at Exeter University. MJ asked MT if he could look into the missing trophy that ISCA lost last year.

Action: MT to contact ISCA re missing trophy

6. Single System Report - NB

Ready to go for the start of the SS, pitches are booked and coaches are in place, the website also has new forms on it.

May be problems with the Torquay pitch, but we believe that this has been rectified. PH queried the cost of the JDC and the JRPC, being that it was more expensive to attend the JRPC. NB commented that this is due to competition fees but is being looked at by SH, it may be that Devon should enter fewer competitions run by West.

Devon may need to increase fees due raised fees put on Devon. The cost to attend the JDC and JRPC might have to be increased by £5, and will be the same for each centre.

Action: SH/NB to confirm fees

7. County Discipline Report – ST

Season finished with 12 red cards

Meeting organised for all CDO in the West for the 27 September

MH brought up a query of a red card that was issued in the Plymouth Mixed league

Action: ST to contact PP to ask about suspension

8. Devon Umpires Report – PP

Club UDO Forum being held on 10 September, email has gone out to clubs. New rules to start in September, all clubs have been made aware of the changes.

9. West Association Reports

- a. The Davis Wood Hockey League report – MH

All issues over the summer have been resolved. This was about proposed league rule changes that were rejected by South Wales

- b. West Hockey Association report – MT

10. AOB

- a. Club forum meeting was held, more clubs were represented than the last meeting. A couple of things that came out were that clubs appreciated the courses that were being run and would like more. NB commented that GB coaches will be booked to provide sessions free of charge for Devon clubs. DHA may also be organising another GK course.

- a. Website came up in regards being too umpire oriented and if the front page can be split to show Devon Hockey information. MJ was confused by this issue as the front page always shows general hockey information.

Other Information:

Dates of next meetings:

Thursday 11 October

Notes:

The meeting finished at 9.30 pm.

The above are an accurate record of the Devon Hockey Association committee meeting held on 20 Aug 2012

Name: Nicky Bruce

Position: DHA President

Signed:

Date